Beeks PTO Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, October 4, 2017
8:00 am
A. Call to Order (Heather Turman, President) 

B. Principal’s Report (Mr. Mefford)
· Dream Box has been purchased by the school. 
· The School Board will replace the fence out front.
· Mrs. Shealor is leaving Beeks to teach at BMS.  Interviews are underway to replace her.

· At the school board meeting, Beeks was recognized for the Governor’s Award.
· Policy change for transfers:  Transfers are allowed for elementary school students but no transfers are allowed for grades six and above.

C. Treasurer’s Report (Nichole Marsden, Treasurer)  

· There were some small expenses for the bagel breakfast last month.
· We are still receiving some dues.
· Our balance is $5,500.

· We have $11,000 in our account earmarked for STEM/after school activities.

· Mr. Mefford has several ideas in the works.  He is getting the space ready and will probably ask PTO for money at the next meeting.
D. Parent Advisory Meeting Highlights (Heather Turman, President)
· Added Core Value – Cultural Diversity 
· Dr. Miear would like to see cultural diversity tied into the classroom

· In February, MCPS will celebrate Black History Month

· Results of School Survey – regarding school start times

· MCPS will start the 2018-2019 school year one week later.  The proposed start date is August 15th.

· A short Fall Break will be added

· There will be more consistency in the early release schedule

· Spring Break will be increased.

· MCPS needs additional input to identify when to add additional break time while doing what is best for student learning.

· Christiansburg Projects – 2020-2025


· Remodel CHS
· Build a new Christiansburg elementary school

· Athletic field projects in the works with the sale of the old BHS land.

· Zoning and Strand Changes for 2018-2019


· You can find the proposed policy in full on the School Board’s meeting website in Board Docs under the September 19th meeting.  The October 3rd agenda will be active by the end of the week.

E. First Grade Hurricane Harvey Fundraiser run by Mrs. Poff and Julia Burgos was a great success!
· The students raised $650 for a school in the Houston area, and the kids are very excited for what they accomplished.

F. There is a proposal for a PTO-run school store to be held once per semester.  The store would be open for a few days at a time.  

· PTO would love teacher input to see what would be good to sell and what times to have it open.

· Mr. Mefford suggests having the store open twice per semester.

· Mrs. Shealor said quarter items like pencils and erasers would be great to sell.

· Mrs. Kramer thinks it would be good to have students help out, as it would be a great money/economics unit.

G. October is Bullying Prevention Month
· Mr. Bill is a great resource, and he will be doing activities all month with the students.

H. Next Friday, October 13th is the Fall Festival at Beeks.  There will be a chili cook-off, games and a costume fun run.

I. The volunteer flu clinic will be held on Friday, October 20th.  Mrs. Friedberg will need approximately 4 volunteers to ensure it runs smoothly.

J. Upcoming Restaurant Night is on Tuesday, October 24th at PKs 

K. November dates to look forward to:

· Taste of Countries is on Monday, November 6th from 6:00-8:00.
· Artome Art Show is on Thursday, November 16th from 6:15 – 8:00.

· This is a fundraiser for art at Beeks.  Every grade level will participate in the after school art school. Parents will be invited to view art and buy matted art.
· Mrs. Rasnake needs 4 parent volunteers. She will send out an email for volunteers.

L. Questions and Additional Comments:
· Julia Burgos has reserved Chipotle for a Restaurant Night on Monday, November 20th.  Since Beeks has so much going on in the fall, she is going to look into a December date.

· Sign-ups for volunteers/donations for the Fall Festival is on Facebook and Mr. Mefford will send out an email and another flyer.
· The next Books for Breakfast is on Thursday, October 19th.
